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DESCRIPTION
Patients with schizophrenia frequently exhibit social cognitive 
deficits. These can be thought of as biases as well as deficits. 
While biases include a wide range of cognitive distortions such 
attributional and jumping to conclusions biases that cause 
problems with data collecting and cause attribution, weaknesses 
in theory of mind, emotion detection, and social perception 
make up the majority of deficiencies. These prejudices seem to 
play a role in the development and maintenance of symptoms 
that are unique to schizophrenia, especially delusions. In 
schizophrenia, social cognitive processes have a special role in 
determining functional outcomes. Another of two roles can be 
played by these processes. First, there is mounting evidence that 
social cognition influences community functioning more so 
than neurocognition and that it is a direct predictor of 
functional results. Second, social cognition has been shown to 
modulate the link between fundamental neurocognition and 
functional result, putting it closer to the functioning of daily life. 
As a result, social cognition ought to be seen as a key focus for 
treatment. To combat and treat the social cognitive symptoms of 
schizophrenia, a number of psychosocial interventions have been 
developed.

In contrast to debasing procedures, which are rarely used when 
the primary focus is social cognitive processes, the majority of 
these treatment programmes were created to directly target social 
cognition impairments (such as emotion recognition, theory of 
mind, etc.) utilising remediation methods. However, in 
schizophrenia, biases and deficiencies that affect social cognition 
co-occur and consequently reinforce one another. Because of 
this, we speculate that combining strategies meant to address 
deficiencies and offer corrective experiences may be most 
beneficial for reducing biases as well as the symptoms of 
psychosis. In order to address both impairments and biases in 
social cognition, the goal of this study was to evaluate the 
outcomes of a Metacognitive and Social Cognition Training

(MSCT) programme. The Metacognitive and Social Cognition
Training (MSCT) can be thought of as a cross between two
popular therapy models: social cognition programmes. Despite
the fact that both therapy models focus on the same abilities,
they take a distinct approach. While metacognitive training aims
to increase the patient's awareness of the presence and
dysfunctionality of cognitive distortions and providing corrective
experiences, social cognition programmes typically make use of
direct training of social cognitive processes such as emotion
perception, attributional bias, and theory of mind.

For example, while social cognition programs offer training
strategies to help in the identification of basic emotions,
metacognitive training focuses on the susceptibility to
misinterpret and make false assumptions based on facial
expressions when contextual information is scarce. Furthermore,
the outcomes for both programs differ. While social cognition
training often focuses on enhancing performance on social
cognition exams, metacognitive training typically shows the
ability to lessen symptoms (especially illusions and biases). To
our knowledge, these different yet complementary approaches
were never used in combination. We compared metacognitive
and social cognition training plus Treatments-Usual (TAU) to
among outpatients with schizophrenia in a quasi-experimental
trial to evaluate whether this intervention package results in
improvements in social cognition and functioning and in a
reduction in symptoms. a lessening of symptoms Cognitive
biases and social prejudice The Facial Emotion Identification
Test, which features 19 images of faces showing fundamental
emotions that the subject must properly identify, was used to test
the ability to recognised emotions. There are total scores from 0
to 19. The Mayer-Salovey-Caruso Emotional Intelligence Test,
which has been suggested by the Measurement and Treatment
Research to Improve Cognition in Schizophrenia, was used to
assess emotion regulation. Participants must assess the
effectiveness of various actions in reaching objectives or in
maintaining or controlling emotions in various circumstances.
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